NOTICE OF DETERMINATION

TO:  Office of Planning and Research FROM: State Water Resources Control Board
P.O. Box 3044 Santa Barbara District Office
Sacramento, CA 95812-3044 1180 Eugenia Place, Suite 200

Carpinteria, CA 93013

SUBJECT: Filing of Notice of Determination in compliance with Section 21108 of the Public Resources
Code.

SCHi#: 2016061014 WATER SYSTEM #: 4210002
PROJECT TITLE: Operation of Los Alamos Community Services District Well No. 6

LEAD AGENCY: Los Alamos Community Services District
CONTACT PERSON: Kevin Barmnard
PHONE NUMBER: (805) 344-4195

RESPONSIBLE AGENCY: State Water Resources Control Board
CONTACT PERSON: Jeff Densmors
PHONE NUMBER: (805) 566-1326

PROJECT LOCATION: Located at the southwest corner of Leslie Street and Centennial Street in the
unincorporated town of Los Alamos, Santa Barbara County. Project site is within Ferrini Park, owned by
Los Alamos Community Services District (LACSD) and addressed as 175 Bell Street, L.os Alamos

PROJECT DESCRIPTION: The State Water Resources Control Board (State Water Board), as the
responsible agency, will be issuing a water supply permit. The LACSD proposed project involves the drilling of
a groundwater well and constructing of a pump house, onsite treatment facilities, security fencing, landscaping,
and pipelines to connect to the existing LACSD water delivery and sewer systems. Construction of the project
will encompass approximately 816 square feet of Ferrini Park. The well will be drilled to a maximum depth of
1,000 feet below ground surface and will produce between 800 to 1,000 gallons per minute of water from the
San Antonio Creek Valley Groundwater Basin. The project would also include a water waste line, including
dechlorination and an air gap. Treatment chemicals will be stored near the well pump house and will be
surrounded by a secondary containment tank to capture any potential spills or leaks. Security fencing will
consist of an eight-foot-high concrete block wall and will be surrounded by a landscape buffer. The proposed
project will supplement lost water production due to aging well casings and equipment from the existing
LACSD Well No. 4.

PUBLIC AGENCY APPROVING PRQJECT AND CARRYING OUT PROJECT: This is to advise that the
State Water Board has issued a water supply permit 4210002PA-001 for the above described project on
March 7, 2019, and has made the following determinations regarding the project:

The project will not have significant effects on the environment.

A Negative Declaration was prepared for this project pursuant to the provision of CEQA.
Mitigation measures were not made a condition of the issuance of this permit.

A mitigation reporting or monitoring plan was adopted for this project.

Findings were made pursuant to the provisions of CEQA.

A Statement of Overriding Considerations was not adopted for this project.
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This is to certify that the record of permit issuance for the project is available to the general public at the
State Water Board Division of Drinking Water District office noted above. The Mitigated Negative

Declaration is available from the lead agency.
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The State Water Board is a responsible agency for this project and is not responsible for the Department

of Fish and Wildlife filing fees.
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